
 

   2995 Sidco Dr., Nashville, TN 37204 Tel: 615.383.1113 · Fax: 615.386.8469 · www.ssr-inc.com 

    May 12, 2017   Mr. Paul Holzen, P.E. Engineering Director City of Franklin, Tennessee 109 Third Avenue South  Franklin, TN  37064   RE: CITY OF FRANKLIN, TENNESSEE Mack Hatcher Parkway Water and Sewer Plans Update  TDOT State Project No. 94092-2226-14 SSR No. 17-41-009.0   Dear Mr. Holzen:  As you requested, we are pleased to provide a proposal for engineering services in order to update our original water and sewer plans for the TDOT S.R. 397 Mack Hatcher Parkway project.  This design was completed and submitted to the City and TDOT in May of 2012.    The engineering design will involve the preparation of Construction Drawings suitable for bidding purposes.  It is our understanding that Specifications will be not be required for this project as the water and sewer will be constructed according the City’s State Approved specifications.  The appropriate sections will be included with our TDOT submittal.  SSR will utilize CDM’s most recent ROW plans to update both water and sewer infrastructure.  The bulk of this work will focus on the intersection of Hillsboro Road & Mack Hatcher Parkway and areas where roundabouts were removed from the original design.  General TDEC approval is included in our design services but the actual plans review approval fee will be passed on to the City at cost.  All other permit applications for Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation and Tennessee Department of Transportation are excluded from our design services.  Our services will also include the preparation of up to six (6) easement documents.    We propose to provide the services described above on an hourly basis with a not to exceed limit of $35,400.00.  Our hourly rate schedule is included as an attachment to this letter.   Easement descriptions and exhibits will be delivered to the City as soon as possible for acquisition.  Updated Construction Drawings and TDOT Forms will be submitted according to TDOT’s December 2017 letting date.  Should the project schedule exceed the anticipated timeframe, or the project warrant additional time above these maximums, we will re-visit the limits as necessary.  As with any streetscape project, construction coordination will be very important in the installation of all the utilities along the project route.  When it appears the project is moving forward with construction and 
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if requested by the City, Smith Seckman Reid will provide a separate proposal for Construction Administration Services for the water and sewer work.  If the City is in agreement with the terms of this proposal, we will then execute a formal agreement with the City.  If you have any questions or concerns regarding this proposal, please do not hesitate to call me at (615)460-0543.  Sincerely, SMITH SECKMAN REID, INC.    Paolo M. Fonda, P.E.  Attachments  Cc:  ATJ, File (1) 
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 Hourly Rates 
 
  
 
  Position      Proposed Rate 
 

Principal       $ 200.00 
 

Senior Project Manager     $ 175.00 
 

Project Manager      $ 160.00 
 
Senior Engineer II      $ 150.00 
 
Senior Engineer I      $ 140.00 

 
Engineer II       $ 120.00 

 
Engineer I       $ 110.00 
 
Engineer Intern      $ 85.00 

 
Senior Designer II      $ 130.00 
 
Senior Designer I      $ 115.00 

 
Designer II       $ 95.00 

 
Designer I       $ 75.00 

 
Clerical       $ 75.00 

 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 

Smith Seckman Reid, Inc. 
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